
OVER WALLOP PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING

8th May 2006

349/06 Present: Cllrs. Burden, Cleife, Glover, Hewlett, Keightley, Macey, Taylor-Firth, and

Quick. There were 8 members of the public present.

350/06 Apologies: Ruth Cartright. Neighbourhood Watch

351/06 Minutes: The minutes for March and April were approved with an amendment to the

April minutes. The Grass seed was donated by Mr Murray Dalton for Evans Close,

not Mr Murray as previously recorded. Proposed Cllr. Macey, Seconded Cllr. Cleife.

352/06 Urgent Items: It was noted that the post office was still closed and Cllr. Quick has

received some enquiries as to when we will expect it to re-open. Cllr Keightley

advised that he has been told we will have a date soon when it will be open for

business again.

353/06 Planning: 

Retrospective Plans: 06/00924FULLN BAS Printers Site. The minutes of the meeting

held 24 April were passed around to all councillors. They will be approved at the next

meeting in June.

Current Plans:

06/01375/FULLN Land adjacent to Lark House, Palestine Road, Palestine. Erection

of replacement stables and storage barn with associated works and revised access. No

comment.

06/01219/TREEN The Old Rectory, Station Road, Over Wallop. Fell Ash and Willow

trees. Supported on the provision that the branches are tidied up at the same time with

the trees over hanging the path along side the car park by the church wall.

06/01039/FULLN The Old Drapery Stores, Station Road, Over Wallop. Part change

of use of dwelling to bed and breakfast guesthouse. Supported.

The above planning applications were discussed by the planning committee and

decisions reached by all. Proposed by Cllr. Cleife and seconded by Cllr. Burden.

354/06 Finance: 6 current cheques for signature: Proposed Cllr. Quick, seconded Cllr. Taylor

Firth.

955 Cllr. Macey expenses £  45.99

956 Purbeck bins for skip hire £218.55

957 Paul Jones & Co £441.80

958 Clerk salary £280.00

959 Clerk Expenses £  32.17

960 Wallop PCC hire of hall £  25.00

355/06 Playground and sports field:

There was a tragic accident recently in the village and the friends and family of the

victim would like to donate a seat in his memory. This was gratefully received and the

council wish to give sincere condolences to the friends and family. The leisure

committee agreed to meet and discuss a suitable position on the playing field.



It was agreed that the leisure committee would also meet to discuss the site of the

proposed shelter.

Cllr. Macey reported that he has received several complaints regarding the keeping of

bees at the allotment. It appears that numerous people have been stung and have said

they will vacate their plots if the bees are not removed. The clerk agreed to contact

TVBC and will report back to Cllr. Macey regarding this.

346/06 Correspondence:

The clerk advised that she had received notes of thanks from the Wallops Under Fives

Group, St. Peters PCC and School Lane Playgroup for the donations received.

347/06 Dates of next meetings: The clerk asked the councillors to confirm the dates of the

meetings for the remainder of 2006. These are as follows: 12 June, 10 July, 11

September, 9 October, 13 November 11 December. All meetings scheduled for 8pm,

with planning committee to meet at 7.45pm to view plans in detail.

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8pm.  Sandra Holloway - Clerk


